


OFFICE OF THE MAYORPRIVATE 




Telephone: (716) 286-4310


January 11, 2023


The City Council

Niagara Falls, New York


Re: 
Consent to Transfer of Managing Member Interest – Cornerstone Townhomes



(Niagara Falls Leased Housing)

Council Members:

Please be advised that Cornerstone Townhomes, LLC (“Cornerstone”) is the current owner of the affordable housing properties known as Cornerstone Townhomes Apartments located at 2520, 3100 and 3300 9th St, Niagara Falls, NY. Cornerstone and Niagara Falls Leased Housing are parties to a Section 8 Project-based voucher program PBV Housing Assistance Payment Contract (“HAP”). The managing member interest in Cornerstone is being transferred from an affiliate of Norstar Development to Beacon Unity Park I LLC. The HAP contract requires the consent of Niagara Falls Leased Housing (through the Niagara Falls City Council) for any transfer of interest of the managing member of the owner of the properties. All terms and conditions contained in the HAP contract will remain in full force and effect, including, but not limited to, Niagara Falls Leased Housing’s ability to receive Section 8 housing payments from HUD.

Will the Council so approve and consent to the transfer and authorize the Mayor to execute any documents necessary to accomplish the same, provided that they are satisfactory to the office of the Corporation Counsel in both form and content?




Respectfully submitted,





ROBERT M. RESTAINO





Mayor

Bax______ Cauley ______ Myles______ Tompkins______ Zajac ______ 

